
DOESN’T REGISTER written by Katherine Andrews
 
INT. THE BAY - DAY

GREG (30s) and LISA (30s) face a BAY LADY (50s), who is 
holding one of those scanning guns cashiers use.

BAY LADY
Welcome to the Bay and 
congratulations on your upcoming 
wedding. So, just scan the items 
you want on your registry with this 
gun--

Greg grabs the scanner from the Bay Lady.

GREG
A gun! Sweeeeet!

LISA
(smiling)

I’ll take that. He can’t be trusted 
with firearms.

GREG
Haha! Hey Leese, look at that big 
screen TV! We could mount it over 
the fireplace, make it all nice and 
cozy-like in there.

BAY LADY
Televisions are half off right now.

GREG
See babe? We can’t afford not 
to...gimme the gun, I’ll go scan 
‘er up.

LISA
Greg, can we talk about it first?

Lisa eyes the lingering Bay Lady.

LISA
Alone?

BAY LADY
Okay, I’ll leave you to it. And if 
you two still want to get married 
when you’re done, bring the gun 
back to me and we’ll go over your 
list together.



GREG
Haha, good one.

BAY LADY
You’d be surprised! Good luck!

Off Greg and Lisa’s worried faces.

LISA
We already have a TV in the den. We 
don’t need another one. Listen, I 
don’t want to be all controlling 
here, but I think we should set 
some ground rules. This situation 
is consumerism at it’s worst. I 
know we have to register here to 
make our families happy--

GREG
(in a high pitched voice 
mimicking his mother)

How else will Auntie Hazel know 
what to buy you, Greg? And Uncle 
Mort? And your sister for that 
matter. You know she absolutely has 
no imagination!

LISA
(laughing)

Exactly! But I don’t think we 
should go overboard. Why don’t we 
just limit it to things we don’t 
already have?

GREG
Okay. Fine. But we’re going to miss 
out on some great deals.

LISA
Let’s see. We need some new sheets.

GREG
What are you talking about? We’ve 
got a linen closet full of them.

LISA
Yeah but they wear out all the time 
so we always need more!

GREG
Seriously? How can they wear out? 
We’ve got like fifteen sets!

Lisa holds up two packets of sheets.
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LISA
Which colour do you like, babe? 
Sexy slate or traditional taupe?

GREG
Definitely sexy slate.

BEEP. Lisa scans the grey sheets.

LISA
Done! But this taupe is also nice 
too.

GREG
Not so much.

LISA
You like these taupe ones too, 
right babe?

BEEP. Lisa scans the taupe sheets.

GREG
Bring the gun over here. How about 
this wicked recliner! Yes! It has 
cup holders for your beer! We could 
put it right in front of the big 
TV!

BEEP. BEEP.

LISA
We already have chairs in there.

Lisa scans various items in the bedding section.

GREG
Hey! Hold on! What are you doing?

LISA
We need matching pillows and throws 
to go with our new sheets!

BEEP.

GREG
Whoa, whoa, whoa! What happened to 
consumerism is evil, blah blah 
blah?

BEEP. BEEP.
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LISA
Oh/ Oh. Oh, will you take a look at 
this KitchenAid mixer! And in 
Tangerine!!!!

BEEP. Greg checks out the price tag on the KitchenAid mixer.

GREG
Shit! For HOW much? We already have 
a mixer. Lisa, are you listening to 
me?

LISA
OH. MY. GOD. The new VitaMix!

BEEP.

GREG
Four hundred and fifty bucks? For a 
friggin’ blender! Listen, you 
little click-a-holic...intervention 
time. Hand over the gun.

Lisa holds the scanner tight to her chest.

LISA
No. You can’t make me! This is all 
stuff we need!

GREG
That’s open to debate. But, that’s 
beside the point. It’s supposed to 
be a registry for both of us. Why 
can’t we get anything I want?

LISA
You wanted those sheets! The sexy 
ones. And you never cook, so you of 
course you won’t need the mixer or 
the blender.

GREG
That’s crazy! That’s like me saying 
you never watch football, so of 
course you’ll never need the TV and 
chairs!

LISA
We NEED to eat! We don’t NEED to 
watch football!

GREG
Speak for yourself!
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LISA
Anyways, if you did a little less 
sitting around in front of the TV 
while I do all the work in the 
kitchen, maybe we’d wear through 
our bedding a little more quickly.

GREG
Yeah well, maybe if you didn’t bake 
so many damn cookies you wouldn’t 
feel so self- conscious in that 
lingerie I buy for you!

LISA
Ouch.

GREG
I’m sorry, babe. I didn’t mean 
that. I don’t want to be ‘that’ 
couple. I could do more around the 
house, but you’ve turned into the 
crazy consumer that I know you 
hate!

LISA
You’re right. We don’t need all 
this stuff. That’s all it is. 
Stuff. You’re what really matters 
to me.

Lisa gives Greg a big kiss.

LISA
Why don’t you pull the car around 
front? I’ll take the scanner to the 
Bay Lady and tell her to cancel our 
registration.

GREG
Nice try. I’m coming with you.
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